



2024 PROCEDURE PROTOCOLS PROFESSIONAL SKIN CARE

PRODUCED IN FRANCE

INTRODUCTION

MARANTA BEAUTY is a line of products for professional and home use, the complex application of which is aimed at solving aesthetic problems for each type and condition of the skin.

Functionality and interchangeability of MARANTA BEAUTY products.

You can use our basic procedure protocols, or by combining MARANTA BEAUTY products, create your own treatments.

Properly selected and performed massage is one of the important components of effective cosmetic care.

During the massage, the skin is mechanically cleansed of the horny scales of the surface layer of the epidermis, and the sebaceous and sweat glands are activated, which promotes the excretion of metabolic products and sebum.

Mechanical energy is converted into thermal energy during the massage. Due to this, the local skin temperature of the massaged area increases, the blood flow to the tissues of the massaged area increases. All this helps to increase metabolic processes, activate the excretion of intercellular fluid, and improve skin tone.

Cosmetics used after the massage are able to penetrate the skin better and show their effects better.

RECOMMENDATION FROM MARANTA BEAUTY: After the massage procedure, thoroughly clean the skin (acid exfoliation, enzymatic exfoliation, etc.), since the remnants of the massage product, horny scales and released products of the metabolism of glands will prevent the penetration of active components of cosmetics used in subsequent stages of treatment, and may cause inflammation on the skin.

e-mail: info@marantabeauty.com www.marantabeauty.com

TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION	2
PROFESSIONAL CARE FOR DRY AND DEHYDRATED SKIN	4
OXYGEN THERAPY (MOISTURIZING BUBBLE MASK)	4
HYDRATION, NUTRITION AND STIMULATION OF REGENERATION (OLIVE PEEL-OFF MASK)	6
DEEP HYDRATION AND SOOTHING OF THE SKIN (BILBERRY & VITAMIN C PEEL-OFF MASK)	8
HYDRATION, FATIGUE RELIEF, SKIN REGENERATION AND RADIANCE (COLLAGEN SHEET MASK)	10
PROFESSIONAL CARE FOR SENSITIVE SKIN	12
SOOTHING, MOISTURIZING AND RADIANCE (SHAKER MASK WITH ALOE VERA AND ROSE PETALS)	12
SOOTHING, NUTRITION AND OVAL-MODELING TREATMENT (BILBERRY & VITAMIN C PEEL-OFF MASK)	14
PROFESSIONAL CARE FOR COMBINATION AND OILY SKIN	16
PURIFYING BASIC TREATMENT (PURIFYING PEEL-OFF MASK)	16
TONING TREATMENT / ULTRASONIC TREATMENT (CRYOGENIC PEEL-OFF MASK)	18
SOOTHING, RESTORATION OF THE BARRIER FUNCTIONS OF THE SKIN (PURIFYING PEEL-OFF MASK)	20
ANTI-POLLUTION TREATMENT (CLAY MASK WITH DANDELION EXTRACT)	22
PROFESSIONAL CARE FOR MATURE / SKIN WITH SIGNS OF AGE-RELATED CHANGES	25
RADIANCE AND LIFTING (RADIANCE PEEL-OFF MASK)	25
INTENSIVE ANTI-AGING TREATMENT WITH PEPTIDES (PEEL-OFF MASK WITH HIBISCUS EXTRACT)	28
ANTI-AGING TREATMENT VITAMIN TRANSFORMATION (VITAMIN RADIANCE SHAKER MASK)	30
RESTORATIVE AND SOOTHING TREATMENT (BILBERRY & VITAMIN C PEEL-OFF MASK)	32
DETOX AND PURIFYING TREATMENT (CRYOGENIC PEEL-OFF MASK)	34
HYDRATION, SKIN REGENERATION, LIFTING, RADIANCE AND LUMINOSITY (APPLE STEM CELLS SHEET MASK)	37
CONTACTS	39

DRY AND DEHYDRATED SKIN

OXYGEN THERAPY (MOISTURIZING BUBBLE MASK)

Indications for use: normal skin / dry skin / dull and/or tired skin / mature skin / skin with signs of age-related changes.

Frequency: a course of 4-6 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- provides intensive hydration, restores the protective and moisture-retaining functions of the skin;
- provides a fresh, radiant complexion by improving microcirculation and oxygenating the skin;
- improves skin tone and elasticity with a pronounced lifting effect.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue And White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. **pH≈6.5**

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

Description: A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 30-40 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

STEP 5. ACID EXFOLIATION

AC4107 /3ml GLYCOLIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Glycolic Acid 5,37%, Hyaluronic Acid, Glycerin

pH≈2,9

Description: This serum contains glycolic acid for effective and gentle exfoliation and hyaluronic acid for deep hydration of the skin. **Application:** Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule in an even layer (apply to perfectly dry skin and work on the zones). Exposure time is

5-10 minutes. Wash off with cool (30°C) water.

Observe the client's skin reaction, if necessary, wash off earlier.

STEP 6. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) 1M0115/30ml MOISTURIZING BUBBLE MASK

Key active ingredients: Oxygeskin ®Patented Complex, Purisoft ®Patented Complex, Lactic Acid, Maltodextrin, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈5,5

Description: A mask with an innovative formula for oxygenation therapy. Oxygenation therapy is based on intensive oxygenation of the skin to restore intracranial metabolism and vital functions of skin cells. Enhances tissue microcirculation, triggers the physiological dermal process of gas exchange, accelerates self-healing at the cellular level. Promotes the elimination of toxins.

Application: Apply a thin layer (5 ml of the mask) to the face and neck (may be applied to the eye area). The exposure time is 15-20 minutes. 3-5 minutes before the expiration of the exposure time, emulsify the mask with wet hands. After 3-5 minutes, remove the residue with a damp cloth or water.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AG6105/2ml HYALURONIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Hyaluronic Acid, Cotton Extract, Glycerin. pH≈6,2

Description: Thanks to the active ingredient complex, this serum have the targeted effect on increasing the skin firmness and elasticity; as a result, the skin in need of regeneration with diminished firmness appears firmer and more contoured.

This serum contains hyaluronic acid and cotton extract. Hyaluronic acid provides instant and long-lasting skin hydration, restores the barrier and moisture-retaining functions of the skin, diminishes the visibility of dehydration-induced wrinkles and restores elasticity and firmness. Cotton extract softens and soothes sensitive skin, prevents irritation, improves the appearance of the skin, conditions, gives smoothness and a feeling of softness, freshness and comfort.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C0169P/200ml ACTIVE MOISTURIZING CREAM

Key active ingredients: Hyaluronic Acid, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Squalane, Sea Water. pH≈6,5

Description: This cream with a velvety texture based on seawater deeply hydrates the skin and makes it more luminous. It acts on three levels: increases the stock of water in the epidermis; limits moisture evaporation; encourages water diffusion in the epidermis. **Application:** Apply 1,5 ml of the cream with light massage movements until completely absorbed.

DRY AND DEHYDRATED SKIN

HYDRATION, NUTRITION AND STIMULATION OF REGENERATION (OLIVE PEEL-OFF MASK)

Indications for use: normal skin / dry skin / skin prone to flaking /skin with signs of age-related changes.

Frequency: a course of 6 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- provides intensive hydration and nutrition of the skin;
- restores the protective and moisture-retaining functions of the skin;
- stimulates the skin regeneration, restores clear contours to the face.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin.

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE * patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract. **Description:** A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 30-40 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

STEP 5. ENZYMATIC EXFOLIATION

P00176/10g EXFOLIATING ACTIVE MASK

Key active ingredients: Pineapple Extract (Bromelain), Microcapsulated Protease, Complex of Valuable Sugars.

Description: This mask with a high content of pineapple extract and microcapsulated protease stimulates cell renewal and makes the skin more elastic and radiant.

Application: Mix 5 g of powder and 10 ml of water (20°C), mix vigorously until a homogeneous paste is formed. Apply with a brush to the face, neck and décolleté. Gently massage the skin and leave to act for 5 minutes. Rinse thoroughly and pat the skin dry.

STEP 6. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AA6908/3ml MOISTURIZING COMPLEX AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Cornflower Flower Extract, Linden Flower Extract, Hyaluronic Acid, Lactic Acid, Glycerin. pH≈6.4

Description: Intensive hydration and instant revitalization of the skin are provided through powerful active ingredients. The serum is a treatment with a freshness boost for a vibrant, fresh complexion. In addition, it forms an invisible and soft film that protects the skin and maintains its balance.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) H018/30g OLIVE PEEL-OFF MASK

Key active ingredients: Olive Leaf Powder and Olive Oil, Brown Algae Extract /Algin/.

Description: The mask combines both the olive oil and olive leaves properties and creates a nourishing and rejuvenating treatment. Olive oil cares for the skin with its high-quality fatty acid composition and leaves it smooth and soft. Olive leaves neutralizes free radicals that harm cells.

Application: In a bowl, pour 90 ml of water at 20°C on the 30 g of powder. Mix vigorously until you obtain a homogeneous paste. Apply to the face using a spatula. Leave it act for 15 minutes. Remove it in one piece.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

AA6908/3ml MOISTURIZING COMPLEX AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Cornflower Flower Extract, Linden Flower Extract, Hyaluronic Acid, Lactic Acid, Glycerin. nH≈6.4

Description: Intensive hydration and instant revitalization of the skin are provided through powerful active ingredients. The serum is a treatment with a freshness boost for a vibrant, fresh complexion. In addition, it forms an invisible and soft film that protects the skin and maintains its balance.

Application: Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C0169P/200ml ACTIVE MOISTURIZING CREAM

Key active ingredients: Hyaluronic Acid, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Squalane, Sea Water. pH≈6,5

Description: This cream with a velvety texture based on seawater deeply hydrates the skin and makes it more luminous. It acts on three levels: increases the stock of water in the epidermis; limits moisture evaporation; encourages water diffusion in the epidermis. **Application:** Apply 1,5 ml of the cream with light massage movements until completely absorbed.

DRY AND DEHYDRATED SKIN

DEEP HYDRATION AND SOOTHING OF THE SKIN (BILBERRY & VITAMIN C PEEL-OFF MASK)

Indications for use: dry/dehydrated skin / sensitive skin / reactive skin with a tendency to dehydration.

Frequency: a course of 6 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- provides intensive hydration and improves the skin complexion;
- reduces reactivity and soothes the skin;
- restores the protective and moisture-retaining functions of the skin.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin.

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE * patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. GENTLE EXFOLIATION + LIGHT MASSAGE

1P0025/100ml GENTLE EXFOLIATING GEL

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Alpha-Hydroxy Acids (Aha) Extracted from Algae, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈4.5

Description: This gel cleanses the skin effectively and gently, without having an aggressive effect. It stimulates cellular renewal, removes excess keratinized cells, improves microrelief of the skin, tightens pores, brightens and evens tone. The unique texture of the gel gives an amazing moment of relaxation: with light massage movements, it turns from a thick gel into a gentle oil, and then, upon contact with water, into a delicious milk.

Application: Apply the gel to pre-cleansed dry skin of the face, neck and décolleté. Perform a light massage according to the chosen technique 7-10 min. Then rinse with plenty of warm water. Use 6 ml of the gel.

STEP 4. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 5. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AA6908/3ml MOISTURIZING COMPLEX AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Cornflower Flower Extract, Linden Flower Extract, Hyaluronic Acid, Lactic Acid, Glycerin. pH≈6,4

Description: Intensive hydration and instant revitalization of the skin are provided through powerful active ingredients. The serum is a treatment with a freshness boost for a vibrant, fresh complexion. In addition, it forms an invisible and soft film that protects the skin and maintains its balance.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) H011/30g BILBERRY & VITAMIN C PEEL-OFF MASK

Key active ingredients: Bilberry Extract, Vitamin C, Brown Algae Extract /Algin/.

Description: Due to the content of bilberry extract, this mask soothes, eliminates discomfort, relieves stress and protects, strengthening the barrier function of the skin. Vitamin C, having a powerful antioxidant effect, protects the skin from the destructive effects of free radicals and helps prevent premature skin aging.

Application: In a bowl, pour 90 ml of water at 20°C on the 30 g of powder. Mix vigorously until you obtain a homogeneous paste. Apply to the face using a spatula. Leave it act for 15 minutes. Remove it in one piece.

STEP 6. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AA6908/3ml MOISTURIZING COMPLEX AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Cornflower Flower Extract, Linden Flower Extract, Hyaluronic Acid, Lactic Acid, Glycerin. pH≈6,4

Description: Intensive hydration and instant revitalization of the skin are provided through powerful active ingredients. The serum is a treatment with a freshness boost for a vibrant, fresh complexion. In addition, it forms an invisible and soft film that protects the skin and maintains its balance.

Application: Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C0169P/200ml ACTIVE MOISTURIZING CREAM

Key active ingredients: Hyaluronic Acid, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Squalane, Sea Water. pH≈6,5

Description: This cream with a velvety texture based on seawater deeply hydrates the skin and makes it more luminous. It acts on three levels: increases the stock of water in the epidermis; limits moisture evaporation; encourages water diffusion in the epidermis. **Application:** Apply 1,5 ml of the cream with light massage movements until completely absorbed.

DRY AND DEHYDRATED SKIN

HYDRATION, FATIGUE RELIEF, SKIN REGENERATION AND RADIANCE (COLLAGEN SHEET MASK)

Indications for use: normal skin / dry skin / mature skin.

Frequency: a course of 6-8 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- provides intensive hydration to the skin, gives radiance;
- stimulates the synthesis of collagen and elastin, hyaluronic acid in the skin;
- improves skin texture and elasticity.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

Description: A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 30-40 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. **pH≈6.7**

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

STEP 5. ACID EXFOLIATION

AC4107 /3ml GLYCOLIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Glycolic Acid 5,37%, Hyaluronic Acid, Glycerin

pH≈2,9

Description: This serum contains glycolic acid for effective and gentle exfoliation and hyaluronic acid for deep hydration of the skin. **Application:** Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule in an even layer (apply to perfectly dry skin and work on the zones). Exposure time is 5-10 minutes. Wash off with cool (30°C) water.

Observe the client's skin reaction, if necessary, wash off earlier.

STEP 6. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

1S64/23ml COLLAGEN SHEET MASK

Key active ingredients: Natural Marine Collagen in a Naturally Identical Intact Structure, Vitamin E. pH≈6,5

Description: This mask was created to help the skin maintain and restore its hydro-lipidic balance. It restores the barrier functions of the skin, intensively moisturizes, prevents transepidermal water loss, reduces the sensitivity and reactivity of the skin and increases the tolerance of the skin to external influences.

Application: Open the sachet and unfold the mask. Apply the mask on cleansed skin. Hang the mask on the ears with the upper ear loops and then place the lower loops on the ears. Leave for 15 minutes for exposure, then remove the mask and absorb the remaining serum with light massage movements.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

1C0169P/200ml ACTIVE MOISTURIZING CREAM

Key active ingredients: Hyaluronic Acid, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Squalane, Sea Water. pH≈6,5

Description: This cream with a velvety texture based on seawater deeply hydrates the skin and makes it more luminous. It acts on three levels: increases the stock of water in the epidermis; limits moisture evaporation; encourages water diffusion in the epidermis. **Application:** Apply 1,5 ml of the cream with light massage movements until completely absorbed.

SENSITIVE SKIN

SOOTHING, MOISTURIZING AND RADIANCE (SHAKER MASK WITH ALOE VERA AND ROSE PETALS)

Indications for use: sensitive skin / barrier disordered skin / reactive skin with a tendency to rosacea and dehydration.

Frequency: a course of 6-8 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- reduces reactivity and soothes the skin;
- provides deep hydration and improves the skin complexion;
- corrects existing signs of aging and prevents the appearance of new ones.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. nH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE * patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

Description: A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 20-30 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml

of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

STEP 5. GENTLE EXFOLIATION

1P0025/100ml GENTLE EXFOLIATING GEL

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Alpha-Hydroxy Acids (Aha) Extracted from Algae, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈4.5

Description: This gel cleanses the skin effectively and gently, without having an aggressive effect. It stimulates cellular renewal, removes excess keratinized cells, improves microrelief of the skin, tightens pores, brightens and evens tone. The unique texture of the gel gives an amazing moment of relaxation: with light massage movements, it turns from a thick gel into a gentle oil, and then, upon contact with water, into a delicious milk.

Application: Apply the gel to pre-cleansed dry skin of the face, neck and décolleté. Perform a light massage until the gel turns into oil. Then rinse with plenty of warm water. Use 4 ml of the gel.

STEP 6. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AM0500/3ml CALENDULA CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Calendula Flower Extract, Apricot Kernel Oil.

pH≈6,0

Description: The serum instantly soothes and calms sensitive skin and stressed skin. A finely tuned complex of active ingredients exerts calming, soothing and protecting effects and supports the skin regeneration.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) P00267A/15g SHAKER MASK WITH ALOE VERA AND ROSE PETALS

Key active ingredients: Bioecolia [®] Patented Complex, Aloe Vera Extract, Anti-Aging Complex /Pomegranate Flower Extract + Vitamin C/, Rose Petals.

pH≈6,5

Description: The mask is especially recommended for the care of sensitive and reactive skin. It has a delicate gel texture. It soothes, reduces hyperreactivity of the skin, reduces redness, corrects existing signs of aging and prevents the appearance of new ones, improves the complexion.

Application: Pour 30 ml of water at 20°C in the shaker. Add the 15 g powder. Close the shaker and shake vigorously for few seconds until the mixture is «silent». Apply the product in a thick layer on the face, neck and décolleté. Leave it for 7 to 10 minutes. Remove the mask with a damp sponge (towel) and then rinse with water.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AM0500/3ml CALENDULA CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Calendula Flower Extract, Apricot Kernel Oil.

pH≈6,0

Description: The serum instantly soothes and calms sensitive skin and stressed skin. A finely tuned complex of active ingredients exerts calming, soothing and protecting effects and supports the skin regeneration.

Application: Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C0160P/200ml SENSITIVE SKIN CREAM

Key active ingredients: Acetyl Dipeptide-1 Cetyl Ester, Squalane, Ocaline [®] Patented Complex, Fucogel [®] Patented Complex, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Shea Butter, Vitamin E.

0.6≈Ηα

Description: The cream was created to help the skin maintain and restore its hydro-lipidic balance. It restores the barrier characteristics of the skin, intensively moisturizes, prevents transepidermal water loss, reduces the sensitivity and reactivity of the skin and increases the tolerance of the skin to external influences.

SENSITIVE SKIN

SOOTHING, NUTRITION AND OVAL-MODELING TREATMENT (BILBERRY & VITAMIN C PEEL-OFF MASK)

Indications for use: sensitive skin / stressed skin / skin with impaired tone.

Frequency: a course of 6-8 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- reduces reactivity and soothes the skin;
- nourishes, provides antioxidant effect, restores the protective and moisture-retaining functions of the skin;
- restores clear contours to the face.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. nH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE * patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. GENTLE EXFOLIATION + LIGHT MASSAGE

1P0025/100ml GENTLE EXFOLIATING GEL

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Alpha-Hydroxy Acids (Aha) Extracted from Algae, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈4.5

Description: This gel cleanses the skin effectively and gently, without having an aggressive effect. It stimulates cellular renewal, removes excess keratinized cells, improves microrelief of the skin, tightens pores, brightens and evens tone. The unique texture of the gel gives an amazing moment of relaxation: with light massage movements, it turns from a thick gel into a gentle oil, and then, upon contact with water, into a delicious milk.

Application: Apply the gel to pre-cleansed dry skin of the face, neck and décolleté. Perform a light massage according to the chosen technique 7-10 min. Then rinse with plenty of warm water. Use 6 ml of the gel.

STEP 4. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 5. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AM0500/3ml CALENDULA CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Calendula Flower Extract, Apricot Kernel Oil.

pH≈6,0

Description: The serum instantly soothes and calms sensitive skin and stressed skin. A finely tuned complex of active ingredients exerts calming, soothing and protecting effects and supports the skin regeneration.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) H011/30g BILBERRY & VITAMIN C PEEL-OFF MASK

Key active ingredients: Bilberry Extract, Vitamin C, Brown Algae Extract /Algin/.

Description: Due to the content of bilberry extract, this mask soothes, eliminates discomfort, relieves stress and protects, strengthening the barrier function of the skin. Vitamin C, having a powerful antioxidant effect, protects the skin from the destructive effects of free radicals and helps prevent premature skin aging.

Application: In a bowl, pour 90 ml of water at 20°C on the 30 g of powder. Mix vigorously until you obtain a homogeneous paste. Apply to the face using a spatula. Leave it act for 15 minutes. Remove it in one piece.

STEP 6. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AM0500/3ml CALENDULA CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Calendula Flower Extract, Apricot Kernel Oil.

pH≈6,0

Description: The serum instantly soothes and calms sensitive skin and stressed skin. A finely tuned complex of active ingredients exerts calming, soothing and protecting effects and supports the skin regeneration.

Application: Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C0160P/200ml SENSITIVE SKIN CREAM

Key active ingredients: Acetyl Dipeptide-1 Cetyl Ester, Squalane, Ocaline ® Patented Complex, Fucogel ® Patented Complex, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Shea Butter, Vitamin E.

pH≈6,0

Description: The cream was created to help the skin maintain and restore its hydro-lipidic balance. It restores the barrier characteristics of the skin, intensively moisturizes, prevents transepidermal water loss, reduces the sensitivity and reactivity of the skin and increases the tolerance of the skin to external influences.

COMBINATION AND OILY SKIN

PURIFYING BASIC TREATMENT (PURIFYING PEEL-OFF MASK)

Indications for use: combination skin / oily skin / skin with greasy shine / skin with a tendency to the formation of comedones.

Frequency: a course of 7-9 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- normalizes sebaceous gland function and keratinization processes;
- reduces the oily sheen of the skin and tightens the pores, limits the risk of inflammation, prevents the appearance of comedones;
- provides ideal hydration.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

a) 1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance. **Application:** Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

b) P00141/30g SKIN CLEANSING POWDER

Key active ingredients: Burdock Extract, Aloe Vera Extract, Niacinamide (Vitamin B3), Allantoin. pH≈5.5

Description: A real innovation, when in contact with water, this powder turns into a creamy ultra-soft foam. Deeply cleanses the skin, removes keratinized cells, impurities and excess sebum from the surface of the epidermis, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, improves the skin complexion.

Application: Moisten your hands, lather a small amount of powder. Gently apply the foam to the skin with your hands or a brush and massage in a circular motion. Rinse off with warm water. Use 0,5 g of the powder.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE * patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract. **Description:** A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 20-30 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

 $\textbf{Key active ingredients:} \ \textbf{Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin.}$

pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

STEP 5. ACID EXFOLIATION

AC4107 /3ml GLYCOLIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Glycolic Acid 5,37%, Hyaluronic Acid, Glycerin

pH≈2,9

Description: This serum contains glycolic acid for effective and gentle exfoliation and hyaluronic acid for deep hydration of the skin. **Application:** Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule in an even layer (apply to perfectly dry skin and work on the zones). Exposure time is 5-10 minutes. Wash off with cool (30°C) water.

Observe the client's skin reaction, if necessary, wash off earlier.

STEP 6. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AF9313/3ml ZINC GLUCONATE CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Zinc Gluconate, Camphor.

pH≈5,3

Description: The serum is an effective care in the fight against blemishes, pimples, and excessively shiny skin. Normalizes and stabilizes the skin functions. Regulates sebum production. Supports the skin's natural regeneration activities. Purifies and tightens pores. **Application:** Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) H015/30g PURIFYING PEEL-OFF MASK

Key active ingredients: Dead Sea Salt, Sea Silt Extract, Lemon Essential Oil, Tea Tree Essential Oil, Brown Algae Extract /Algin/. **Description:** The mask soothes and refreshes the skin, normalizes the activity of sebaceous glands, narrows pores, gives a healthy, matte complexion.

Application: In a bowl, pour 90 ml of water at 20°C on the 30 g of powder. Mix vigorously until you obtain a homogeneous paste. Apply to the face using a spatula. Leave it act for 15 minutes. Remove it in one piece.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AF9313/3ml ZINC GLUCONATE CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Zinc Gluconate, Camphor.

pH≈5,3

Description: The serum is an effective care in the fight against blemishes, pimples, and excessively shiny skin. Normalizes and stabilizes the skin functions. Regulates sebum production. Supports the skin's natural regeneration activities. Purifies and tightens pores. **Application:** Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C0157P/200ml MATTIFYING CREAM

Key active ingredients: Mattifying Complex, Red Algae Gigartina Stellata Extract, Hamamelis Virginiana Extract, Vitamin E, Mattifying Powder, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈5,5

Description: The cream regulates sebum secretion, limits the risk of inflammation, prevents the appearance of comedones, narrows pores, intensively moisturizes and improves the overall condition of the skin. Thanks to its exceptionally light texture, it is perfectly applied, instantly absorbed, leaving a feeling of freshness and comfort.

COMBINATION AND OILY SKIN

TONING TREATMENT / ULTRASONIC TREATMENT (CRYOGENIC PEEL-OFF MASK)

Indications for use: combination skin / oily skin / dull skin / tired, stressed skin.

Frequency: a course of 6-8 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- normalizes sebaceous gland function and keratinization processes;
- deeply cleanses the skin without causing a feeling of tightness;
- improves microrelief of the skin, tightens pores, gives freshness and radiance to the skin.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

a) 1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. nH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

b) P00141/30g SKIN CLEANSING POWDER

Key active ingredients: Burdock Extract, Aloe Vera Extract, Niacinamide (Vitamin B3), Allantoin. pH≈5.5

Description: A real innovation, when in contact with water, this powder turns into a creamy ultra-soft foam. Deeply cleanses the skin, removes keratinized cells, impurities and excess sebum from the surface of the epidermis, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, improves the skin complexion.

Application: Moisten your hands, lather a small amount of powder. Gently apply the foam to the skin with your hands or a brush and massage in a circular motion. Rinse off with warm water. Use 0,5 g of the powder.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. ENZYMATIC EXFOLIATION + ULTRASONIC TREATMENT

P00176/10g EXFOLIATING ACTIVE MASK

Key active ingredients: Pineapple Extract (Bromelain), Microcapsulated Protease, Complex of Valuable Sugars.

Description: This mask with a high content of pineapple extract and microcapsulated protease stimulates cell renewal and makes the skin more elastic and radiant.

Application: Mix 5 g of powder and 10 ml of water (20°C), mix vigorously until a homogeneous paste is formed. Apply with a brush to the face, neck and décolleté. Perform the ultrasonic procedure for 10 minutes. If necessary, add a little water during the ultrasonic process. Rinse thoroughly and pat the skin dry.

STEP 4. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AF9313/3ml ZINC GLUCONATE CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Zinc Gluconate, Camphor.

pH≈5,3

Description: The serum is an effective care in the fight against blemishes, pimples, and excessively shiny skin. Normalizes and stabilizes the skin functions. Regulates sebum production. Supports the skin's natural regeneration activities. Purifies and tightens pores. **Application:** Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish

ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) H004/30g CRYOGENIC PEEL-OFF MASK

Key active ingredients: Crystallized Menthol, Spirulina, Brown Algae Extract /Algin/.

Description: The mask pleasantly cools, tones, erases traces of fatigue and stress from the face, tightens pores, reduces puffiness, strengthens and increases the elasticity of the skin, restores clear contours to the face.

Application: In a bowl, pour 90 ml of water at 20°C on the 30 g of powder. Mix vigorously until you obtain a homogeneous paste. Apply to the face using a spatula. Leave it act for 15 minutes. Remove it in one piece.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AF9313/3ml ZINC GLUCONATE CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Zinc Gluconate, Camphor.

pH≈5,3

Description: The serum is an effective care in the fight against blemishes, pimples, and excessively shiny skin. Normalizes and stabilizes the skin functions. Regulates sebum production. Supports the skin's natural regeneration activities. Purifies and tightens pores. **Application:** Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C0157P/200ml MATTIFYING CREAM

Key active ingredients: Mattifying Complex, Red Algae Gigartina Stellata Extract, Hamamelis Virginiana Extract, Vitamin E, Mattifying Powder, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈5,5

Description: The cream regulates sebum secretion, limits the risk of inflammation, prevents the appearance of comedones, narrows pores, intensively moisturizes and improves the overall condition of the skin. Thanks to its exceptionally light texture, it is perfectly applied, instantly absorbed, leaving a feeling of freshness and comfort.

COMBINATION AND OILY SKIN

SOOTHING, RESTORATION OF THE BARRIER FUNCTIONS OF THE SKIN (PURIFYING PEEL-OFF MASK)

Indications for use: combination irritated and(or) sensitive skin / oily irritated and(or) sensitive skin.

Frequency: a course of 6-8 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- reduces reactivity and soothes the skin;
- provides ideal nutrition and hydration of the skin;
- improves microrelief of the skin, tightens pores, gives freshness and radiance to the skin.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

a) 1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin.

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

b) P00141/30g SKIN CLEANSING POWDER

Key active ingredients: Burdock Extract, Aloe Vera Extract, Niacinamide (Vitamin B3), Allantoin.

pH≈5.5

Description: A real innovation, when in contact with water, this powder turns into a creamy ultra-soft foam. Deeply cleanses the skin, removes keratinized cells, impurities and excess sebum from the surface of the epidermis, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, improves the skin complexion.

Application: Moisten your hands, lather a small amount of powder. Gently apply the foam to the skin with your hands or a brush and massage in a circular motion. Rinse off with warm water. Use 0,5 g of the powder.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. GENTLE EXFOLIATION + LIGHT MASSAGE

1P0025/100ml GENTLE EXFOLIATING GEL

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Alpha-Hydroxy Acids (Aha) Extracted from Algae, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈4.5

Description: This gel cleanses the skin effectively and gently, without having an aggressive effect. It stimulates cellular renewal, removes excess keratinized cells, improves microrelief of the skin, tightens pores, brightens and evens tone. The unique texture of the gel gives an amazing moment of relaxation: with light massage movements, it turns from a thick gel into a gentle oil, and then, upon contact with water, into a delicious milk.

Application: Apply the gel to pre-cleansed dry skin of the face, neck and décolleté. Perform a light massage according to the chosen technique 7-10 min. Then rinse with plenty of warm water. Use 6 ml of the gel.

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE * patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 4. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AM0500/3ml CALENDULA CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

 $\textbf{Key active ingredients:} \ \textbf{Calendula Flower Extract, Apricot Kernel Oil.}$

pH≈6,0

Description: The serum instantly soothes and calms sensitive skin and stressed skin. A finely tuned complex of active ingredients exerts calming, soothing and protecting effects and supports the skin regeneration.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) H015/30g PURIFYING PEEL-OFF MASK

Key active ingredients: Dead Sea Salt, Sea Silt Extract, Lemon Essential Oil, Tea Tree Essential Oil, Brown Algae Extract /Algin/.

Description: The mask soothes and refreshes the skin, normalizes the activity of sebaceous glands, narrows pores, gives a healthy, matte complexion.

Application: In a bowl, pour 90 ml of water at 20°C on the 30 g of powder. Mix vigorously until you obtain a homogeneous paste. Apply to the face using a spatula. Leave it act for 15 minutes. Remove it in one piece.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AM0500/3ml CALENDULA CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Calendula Flower Extract, Apricot Kernel Oil.

pH≈6,0

Description: The serum instantly soothes and calms sensitive skin and stressed skin. A finely tuned complex of active ingredients exerts calming, soothing and protecting effects and supports the skin regeneration.

Application: Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C0157P/200ml MATTIFYING CREAM

Key active ingredients: Mattifying Complex, Red Algae Gigartina Stellata Extract, Hamamelis Virginiana Extract, Vitamin E, Mattifying Powder, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈5,5

Description: The cream regulates sebum secretion, limits the risk of inflammation, prevents the appearance of comedones, narrows pores, intensively moisturizes and improves the overall condition of the skin. Thanks to its exceptionally light texture, it is perfectly applied, instantly absorbed, leaving a feeling of freshness and comfort.

COMBINATION AND OILY SKIN

ANTI-POLLUTION TREATMENT (CLAY MASK WITH DANDELION EXTRACT)

Indications for use: combination skin / oily skin / all skin types, except for sensitive and dry skin / dull skin / tired, stressed skin.

Frequency: a course of 4-6 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- deeply cleanses the skin without causing a feeling of tightness;
- provides an anti-inflammatory effect;
- moisturies, improves microrelief of the skin, tightens pores, gives freshness and radiance to the skin.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

a) 1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

b) P00141/30g SKIN CLEANSING POWDER

Key active ingredients: Burdock Extract, Aloe Vera Extract, Niacinamide (Vitamin B3), Allantoin. pH≈5.5

Description: A real innovation, when in contact with water, this powder turns into a creamy ultra-soft foam. Deeply cleanses the skin, removes keratinized cells, impurities and excess sebum from the surface of the epidermis, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, improves the skin complexion.

Application: Moisten your hands, lather a small amount of powder. Gently apply the foam to the skin with your hands or a brush and massage in a circular motion. Rinse off with warm water. Use 0,5 g of the powder.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE * patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract. **Description:** A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 20-30 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin.

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

STEP 5. ENZYMATIC EXFOLIATION

P00176/10g EXFOLIATING ACTIVE MASK

Key active ingredients: Pineapple Extract (Bromelain), Microcapsulated Protease, Complex of Valuable Sugars.

Description: This mask with a high content of pineapple extract and microcapsulated protease stimulates cell renewal and makes the skin more elastic and radiant.

Application: Mix 5 g of powder and 10 ml of water (20°C), mix vigorously until a homogeneous paste is formed. Apply with a brush to the face, neck and décolleté. Gently massage the skin and leave to act for 5 minutes. Rinse thoroughly and pat the skin dry.

STEP 4. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AG6105/2ml HYALURONIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Hyaluronic Acid, Cotton Extract, Glycerin. pH≈6,2

Description: Thanks to the active ingredient complex, this serum have the targeted effect on increasing the skin firmness and elasticity; as a result, the skin in need of regeneration with diminished firmness appears firmer and more contoured.

This serum contains hyaluronic acid and cotton extract. Hyaluronic acid provides instant and long-lasting skin hydration, restores the barrier and moisture-retaining functions of the skin, diminishes the visibility of dehydration-induced wrinkles and restores elasticity and firmness. Cotton extract softens and soothes sensitive skin, prevents irritation, improves the appearance of the skin, conditions, gives smoothness and a feeling of softness, freshness and comfort.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1M0137A/21g CLAY MASK WITH DANDELION EXTRACT

Key active ingredients: Active Ingredient for protecting the skin from the negative effects of the environmental factors ased on Dandelion Extract, Rice Peptides, Sea Water, White Clay.

pH≈9,0

Description: The mask with a gentle enveloping texture deeply cleanses the skin, restores the epidermal barrier, improves microrelief, narrows pores, corrects existing signs of aging and prevents the appearance of new ones, gives the skin a glow.

Application: Cut off 4 g of the mask, add 4-5 ml of hot water (90° C), and mix thoroughly until a homogeneous paste. Apply with a brush to the skin of the face, avoiding the area around the eyes. Leave it act for 5-10 minutes. Rinse thoroughly with plenty of warm water.

STEP 5. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AG6105/2ml HYALURONIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Hyaluronic Acid, Cotton Extract, Glycerin. pH≈6,2

Description: Thanks to the active ingredient complex, this serum have the targeted effect on increasing the skin firmness and elasticity; as a result, the skin in need of regeneration with diminished firmness appears firmer and more contoured.

This serum contains hyaluronic acid and cotton extract. Hyaluronic acid provides instant and long-lasting skin hydration, restores the barrier and moisture-retaining functions of the skin, diminishes the visibility of dehydration-induced wrinkles and restores elasticity and firmness. Cotton extract softens and soothes sensitive skin, prevents irritation, improves the appearance of the skin, conditions, gives smoothness and a feeling of softness, freshness and comfort.

Application: Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C0157P/200ml MATTIFYING CREAM

Key active ingredients: Mattifying Complex, Red Algae Gigartina Stellata Extract, Hamamelis Virginiana Extract, Vitamin E, Mattifying Powder, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈5,5

Description: The cream regulates sebum secretion, limits the risk of inflammation, prevents the appearance of comedones, narrows pores, intensively moisturizes and improves the overall condition of the skin. Thanks to its exceptionally light texture, it is perfectly applied, instantly absorbed, leaving a feeling of freshness and comfort.

MATURE SKIN/ SKIN WITH SIGNS OF AGE-RELATED CHANGES

RADIANCE AND LIFTING (RADIANCE PEEL-OFF MASK)

Indications for use: mature skin / dull skin / skin with increased pigmentation.

Frequency: a course of 4-6 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- provides a fresh, radiant complexion, improves microrelief of the skin;
- improves skin tone and texture;
- corrects the existing signs of aging and prevents the appearance of new ones (superficial and deep wrinkles, hyperpigmentation).

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

a) 1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. nH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

b) P00141/30g SKIN CLEANSING POWDER

Key active ingredients: Burdock Extract, Aloe Vera Extract, Niacinamide (Vitamin B3), Allantoin. pH≈5.5

Description: A real innovation, when in contact with water, this powder turns into a creamy ultra-soft foam. Deeply cleanses the skin, removes keratinized cells, impurities and excess sebum from the surface of the epidermis, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, improves the skin complexion.

Application: Moisten your hands, lather a small amount of powder. Gently apply the foam to the skin with your hands or a brush and massage in a circular motion. Rinse off with warm water. Use 0,5 g of the powder.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

Description: A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 30-40 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

STEP 5. ACID EXFOLIATION

AC4107 /3ml GLYCOLIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Glycolic Acid 5,37%, Hyaluronic Acid, Glycerin

pH≈2,9

Description: This serum contains glycolic acid for effective and gentle exfoliation and hyaluronic acid for deep hydration of the skin. **Application:** Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule in an even layer (apply to perfectly dry skin and work on the zones). Exposure time is 5-10 minutes. Wash off with cool (30°C) water.

Observe the client's skin reaction, if necessary, wash off earlier.

STEP 6. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AF5109/2ml RAPID BEAUTY CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Baobab Extract, Hyaluronic Acid.

pH≈5,3

Description: This serum was designed for a quick "lifting effect". It contains extract of baobab, tree of life Adansonia digitata, and hyaluronic acid. The two active ingredients of the baobab extract act synergistically, restoring skin hydration and smoothing its relief: alpha-hydroxy acids (AHA) and natural sugars, components of the natural moisturizing factor (NMF). Instantly tightens the contours of the face, reduces the severity of wrinkles. By forming a viscoelastic, breathable film on the surface of the skin, it restores its microrelief.

Hyaluronic acid provides instant and long-lasting skin hydration, restores the barrier and moisture-retaining functions of the skin, diminishes the visibility of dehydration-induced wrinkles and restores elasticity and firmness.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) H082/40 g RADIANCE PEEL-OFF MASK

Key active ingredients: Actiwhite ™ Patented Complex, Purple Lotus Extract, Vitamin C, Maltodextrin, White Clay, Brown Algae Extract /Algin/.

Description: This mask based on a synergistic complex of saccharose and pea extract enables to reduce the skin pigmentation and the melanin formation, deeply moisturizes.

Application: In a bowl, pour 60 ml of water at 20°C on the 40 g of powder. Mix vigorously until you obtain a homogeneous paste. Apply to the face using a spatula. Leave it act for 15 minutes. Remove it in one piece.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AF5109/2ml RAPID BEAUTY CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Baobab Extract, Hyaluronic Acid. pH≈5,3

Description: This serum was designed for a quick "lifting effect". It contains extract of baobab, tree of life Adansonia digitata, and hyaluronic acid. The two active ingredients of the baobab extract act synergistically, restoring skin hydration and smoothing its relief: alpha-hydroxy acids (AHA) and natural sugars, components of the natural moisturizing factor (NMF). Instantly tightens the contours of the face, reduces the severity of wrinkles. By forming a viscoelastic, breathable film on the surface of the skin, it restores its microrelief.

Hyaluronic acid provides instant and long-lasting skin hydration, restores the barrier and moisture-retaining functions of the skin, diminishes the visibility of dehydration-induced wrinkles and restores elasticity and firmness.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C00142P /200ml AGE-DEFENCE CREAM

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata algae extract & Spirulina extract, Babassu Oil, Matrixyl® (Palmitoyl Pentapeptide-4), Fucogel® Patented Complex, Grape Seed OiL, Squalane, Nalidone Moisturizing Complex, Sea Water, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

pH≈6,3

Description: A velvety cream based on sea water visibly smoothes wrinkles, makes the skin soft and radiant, protects against the effects of aggressive external factors and preserves the radiance of youth.

MATURE SKIN/ SKIN WITH SIGNS OF AGE-RELATED CHANGES

INTENSIVE ANTI-AGING TREATMENT WITH PEPTIDES (PEEL-OFF MASK WITH HIBISCUS EXTRACT)

Indications for use: mature skin / dull skin / tired skin/ skin with increased pigmentation.

Frequency: a course of 8-10 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- reduces the severity of wrinkles;
- provides a powerful anti-aging and antioxidant effects;
- improves skin texture and elasticity, restores clear contours to the face.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE * patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

Description: A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 30-40 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml

of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. **pH≈6.7**

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

STEP 5. ACID EXFOLIATION

AC4107 /3ml GLYCOLIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Glycolic Acid 5,37%, Hyaluronic Acid, Glycerin

pH≈2,9

Description: This serum contains glycolic acid for effective and gentle exfoliation and hyaluronic acid for deep hydration of the skin. **Application:** Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule in an even layer (apply to perfectly dry skin and work on the zones). Exposure time is 5-10 minutes. Wash off with cool (30°C) water.

Observe the client's skin reaction, if necessary, wash off earlier.

STEP 6. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AL9401 /3ml ANTI-AGEING PEPTIDES CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Association of Palmitoyl Tripeptide-1 & Palmitoyl Tetrapeptide-7, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Glycerin. pH≈5,3

Description: Thanks to the active ingredient complex, this serum have the targeted effect on increasing the skin firmness and elasticity; as a result, the skin in need of regeneration with diminished firmness appears firmer and more contoured.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) H026 /30g PEEL-OFF MASK WITH HIBISCUS EXTRACT

Key active ingredients: Myoxinol ™ Patented Complex, Brown Algae Extract /Algin/.

Description: Due to the content of the patented Myoxinol [™] complex based on hibiscus extract, the mask, by blocking the transmission of nerve impulses, smoothes wrinkles, restores clear contours to the face, has powerful anti-aging and antioxidant effects.

Application: In a bowl, pour 90 ml of water at 20°C on the 30 g of powder. Mix vigorously until you obtain a homogeneous paste. Apply to the face using a spatula. Leave it act for 15 minutes. Remove it in one piece.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AL9401 /3ml ANTI-AGEING PEPTIDES CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Association of Palmitoyl Tripeptide-1 & Palmitoyl Tetrapeptide-7, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Glycerin. pH≈5,3

Description: Thanks to the active ingredient complex, this serum have the targeted effect on increasing the skin firmness and elasticity; as a result, the skin in need of regeneration with diminished firmness appears firmer and more contoured.

Application: Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C00142P /200ml AGE-DEFENCE CREAM

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata algae extract & Spirulina extract, Babassu Oil, Matrixyl® (Palmitoyl Pentapeptide-4), Fucogel® Patented Complex, Grape Seed OiL, Squalane, Nalidone Moisturizing Complex, Sea Water, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

pH≈6,3

Description: A velvety cream based on sea water visibly smoothes wrinkles, makes the skin soft and radiant, protects against the effects of aggressive external factors and preserves the radiance of youth.

MATURE SKIN/ SKIN WITH SIGNS OF AGE-RELATED CHANGES

ANTI-AGING TREATMENT VITAMIN TRANSFORMATION (VITAMIN RADIANCE SHAKER MASK)

Indications for use: mature skin / dull skin / tired skin / skin in need of regeneration.

Frequency: a course of 6-8 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7-10 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- provides a fresh, radiant complexion, improves microrelief of the skin;
- provides a powerful anti-aging and antioxidant effects;
- corrects the existing signs of aging and prevents the appearance of new ones.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes. **Application:** Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract. **Description:** A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 30-40 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml

of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

AC4107 /3ml GLYCOLIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Glycolic Acid 5,37%, Hyaluronic Acid, Glycerin

pH≈2,9

Description: This serum contains glycolic acid for effective and gentle exfoliation and hyaluronic acid for deep hydration of the skin. **Application:** Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule in an even layer (apply to perfectly dry skin and work on the zones). Exposure time is 5-10 minutes. Wash off with cool (30°C) water.

Observe the client's skin reaction, if necessary, wash off earlier.

STEP 5. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AG6105/2ml HYALURONIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Hyaluronic Acid, Cotton Extract, Glycerin. pH≈6,2

Description: Thanks to the active ingredient complex, this serum have the targeted effect on increasing the skin firmness and elasticity; as a result, the skin in need of regeneration with diminished firmness appears firmer and more contoured.

This serum contains hyaluronic acid and cotton extract. Hyaluronic acid provides instant and long-lasting skin hydration, restores the barrier and moisture-retaining functions of the skin, diminishes the visibility of dehydration-induced wrinkles and restores elasticity and firmness. Cotton extract softens and soothes sensitive skin, prevents irritation, improves the appearance of the skin, conditions, gives smoothness and a feeling of softness, freshness and comfort.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) P00268A / 15g VITAMIN RADIANCE SHAKER MASK

Key active ingredients: Bioecolia [®]Patented Complex, Aloe Vera Extract, Acerola Berriy Extract, Goji Berry Extract, Vitamin C, Vitamin B6

pH≈5,5

Description: The mask helps to even out skin tone and texture, stimulates the synthesis of collagen, corrects wrinkles and protects the skin from premature aging caused by oxidative stress.

Application: Pour 30 ml of water at 20°C in the shaker. Add the 15 g powder. Close the shaker and shake vigorously for few seconds until the mixture is «silent». Apply the product in a thick layer on the face, neck and décolleté. Leave it for 7 to 10 minutes. Remove the mask with a damp sponge (towel) and then rinse with water.

STEP 6. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AG6105/2ml HYALURONIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Hyaluronic Acid, Cotton Extract, Glycerin.

pH≈6,2

Description: Thanks to the active ingredient complex, this serum have the targeted effect on increasing the skin firmness and elasticity; as a result, the skin in need of regeneration with diminished firmness appears firmer and more contoured.

This serum contains hyaluronic acid and cotton extract. Hyaluronic acid provides instant and long-lasting skin hydration, restores the barrier and moisture-retaining functions of the skin, diminishes the visibility of dehydration-induced wrinkles and restores elasticity and firmness. Cotton extract softens and soothes sensitive skin, prevents irritation, improves the appearance of the skin, conditions, gives smoothness and a feeling of softness, freshness and comfort.

Application: Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C00142P /200ml AGE-DEFENCE CREAM

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata algae extract & Spirulina extract, Babassu Oil, Matrixyl® (Palmitoyl Pentapeptide-4), Fucogel® Patented Complex, Grape Seed OiL, Squalane, Nalidone Moisturizing Complex, Sea Water, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

pH≈6,3

Description: A velvety cream based on sea water visibly smoothes wrinkles, makes the skin soft and radiant, protects against the effects of aggressive external factors and preserves the radiance of youth.

MATURE SKIN/ SKIN WITH SIGNS OF AGE-RELATED CHANGES

RESTORATIVE AND SOOTHING TREATMENT (BILBERRY & VITAMIN C PEEL-OFF MASK)

Indications for use: mature sensitive skin / mature irritated skin / mature stressed skin.

Frequency: a course of 4-5 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 10-12 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- reduces reactivity and soothes the skin;
- nourishes, provides antioxidant effect, restores the protective and moisture-retaining functions of the skin;
- corrects the existing signs of aging and prevents the appearance of new ones, restores clear contours to the face.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. **pH≈6.7**

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. GENTLE EXFOLIATION + LIGHT MASSAGE

1P0025/100ml GENTLE EXFOLIATING GEL

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Alpha-Hydroxy Acids (Aha) Extracted from Algae, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈4.5

Description: This gel cleanses the skin effectively and gently, without having an aggressive effect. It stimulates cellular renewal, removes excess keratinized cells, improves microrelief of the skin, tightens pores, brightens and evens tone. The unique texture of the gel gives an amazing moment of relaxation: with light massage movements, it turns from a thick gel into a gentle oil, and then, upon contact with water, into a delicious milk.

Application: Apply the gel to pre-cleansed dry skin of the face, neck and décolleté. Perform a light massage according to the chosen technique 7-10 min. Then rinse with plenty of warm water. Use 6 ml of the gel.

STEP 4. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 5. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AL9401 /3ml ANTI-AGEING PEPTIDES CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Association of Palmitoyl Tripeptide-1 & Palmitoyl Tetrapeptide-7, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Glycerin. pH≈5,3

Description: Thanks to the active ingredient complex, this serum have the targeted effect on increasing the skin firmness and elasticity; as a result, the skin in need of regeneration with diminished firmness appears firmer and more contoured.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) H011/30g BILBERRY & VITAMIN C PEEL-OFF MASK

Key active ingredients: Bilberry Extract, Vitamin C, Brown Algae Extract /Algin/.

Description: Due to the content of bilberry extract, this mask soothes, eliminates discomfort, relieves stress and protects, strengthening the barrier function of the skin. Vitamin C, having a powerful antioxidant effect, protects the skin from the destructive effects of free radicals and helps prevent premature skin aging.

Application: In a bowl, pour 90 ml of water at 20°C on the 30 g of powder. Mix vigorously until you obtain a homogeneous paste. Apply to the face using a spatula. Leave it act for 15 minutes. Remove it in one piece.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AL9401 /3ml ANTI-AGEING PEPTIDES CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Association of Palmitoyl Tripeptide-1 & Palmitoyl Tetrapeptide-7, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Glycerin. pH≈5,3

Description: Thanks to the active ingredient complex, this serum have the targeted effect on increasing the skin firmness and elasticity; as a result, the skin in need of regeneration with diminished firmness appears firmer and more contoured. **Application:** Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C00142P /200ml AGE-DEFENCE CREAM

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata algae extract & Spirulina extract, Babassu Oil, Matrixyl® (Palmitoyl Pentapeptide-4), Fucogel® Patented Complex, Grape Seed OiL, Squalane, Nalidone Moisturizing Complex, Sea Water, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

pH≈6,3

Description: A velvety cream based on sea water visibly smoothes wrinkles, makes the skin soft and radiant, protects against the effects of aggressive external factors and preserves the radiance of youth.

MATURE SKIN/ SKIN WITH SIGNS OF AGE-RELATED CHANGES

DETOX AND PURIFYING TREATMENT (CRYOGENIC PEEL-OFF MASK)

Indications for use: mature dull skin / mature with skin with hyperkeratosis and increased pigmentation.

Frequency: a course of 4-6 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- provides a pronounced detox effect;
- removes excess keratinized cells, improves microrelief and appearance of the skin;
- starts regeneration processes, restores clear contours to the face.

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

a) 1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

b) P00141/30g SKIN CLEANSING POWDER

Key active ingredients: Burdock Extract, Aloe Vera Extract, Niacinamide (Vitamin B3), Allantoin. nH≈5.5

Description: A real innovation, when in contact with water, this powder turns into a creamy ultra-soft foam. Deeply cleanses the skin, removes keratinized cells, impurities and excess sebum from the surface of the epidermis, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, improves the skin complexion.

Application: Moisten your hands, lather a small amount of powder. Gently apply the foam to the skin with your hands or a brush and massage in a circular motion. Rinse off with warm water. Use 0,5 g of the powder.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

Description: A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 30-40 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

 $\textbf{Key active ingredients:} \ \textbf{Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin.}$

pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

STEP 5. ENZYMATIC EXFOLIATION + ULTRASONIC TREATMENT

P00176/10g EXFOLIATING ACTIVE MASK

Key active ingredients: Pineapple Extract (Bromelain), Microcapsulated Protease, Complex of Valuable Sugars.

Description: This mask with a high content of pineapple extract and microcapsulated protease stimulates cell renewal and makes the skin more elastic and radiant.

Application: Mix 5 g of powder and 10 ml of water (20°C), mix vigorously until a homogeneous paste is formed. Apply with a brush to the face, neck and décolleté. Perform the ultrasonic procedure for 10 minutes. If necessary, add a little water during the ultrasonic process. Rinse thoroughly and pat the skin dry.

STEP 6. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

a) AF5109/2ml RAPID BEAUTY CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Baobab Extract, Hyaluronic Acid.

pH≈5,3

Description: This serum was designed for a quick "lifting effect". It contains extract of baobab, tree of life Adansonia digitata, and hyaluronic acid. The two active ingredients of the baobab extract act synergistically, restoring skin hydration and smoothing its relief: alpha-hydroxy acids (AHA) and natural sugars, components of the natural moisturizing factor (NMF). Instantly tightens the contours of the face, reduces the severity of wrinkles. By forming a viscoelastic, breathable film on the surface of the skin, it restores its microrelief.

Hyaluronic acid provides instant and long-lasting skin hydration, restores the barrier and moisture-retaining functions of the skin, diminishes the visibility of dehydration-induced wrinkles and restores elasticity and firmness.

Application: Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) H004/30g CRYOGENIC PEEL-OFF MASK

Key active ingredients: Crystallized Menthol, Spirulina, Brown Algae Extract /Algin/.

Description: The mask pleasantly cools, tones, erases traces of fatigue and stress from the face, tightens pores, reduces puffiness, strengthens and increases the elasticity of the skin, restores clear contours to the face.

Application: In a bowl, pour 90 ml of water at 20°C on the 30 g of powder. Mix vigorously until you obtain a homogeneous paste. Apply to the face using a spatula. Leave it act for 15 minutes. Remove it in one piece.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

a) AF5109/2ml RAPID BEAUTY CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Baobab Extract, Hyaluronic Acid.

pH≈5,3

Description: This serum was designed for a quick "lifting effect". It contains extract of baobab, tree of life Adansonia digitata, and hyaluronic acid. The two active ingredients of the baobab extract act synergistically, restoring skin hydration and smoothing its relief: alpha-hydroxy acids (AHA) and natural sugars, components of the natural moisturizing factor (NMF). Instantly tightens the contours of the face, reduces the severity of wrinkles. By forming a viscoelastic, breathable film on the surface of the skin, it restores its microrelief.

Hyaluronic acid provides instant and long-lasting skin hydration, restores the barrier and moisture-retaining functions of the skin, diminishes the visibility of dehydration-induced wrinkles and restores elasticity and firmness.

Application: Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule until completely absorbed.

b) 1C00142P /200ml AGE-DEFENCE CREAM

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata algae extract & Spirulina extract, Babassu Oil, Matrixyl® (Palmitoyl Pentapeptide-4), Fucogel ® Patented Complex, Grape Seed OiL, Squalane, Nalidone Moisturizing Complex, Sea Water, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

pH≈6,3

Description: A velvety cream based on sea water visibly smoothes wrinkles, makes the skin soft and radiant, protects against the effects of aggressive external factors and preserves the radiance of youth.

MATURE SKIN/ SKIN WITH SIGNS OF AGE-RELATED CHANGES

HYDRATION, SKIN REGENERATION, LIFTING, RADIANCE AND LUMINOSITY (APPLE STEM CELLS SHEET MASK)

Indications for use: mature skin with impaired tone and elasticity / mature with skin with hyperkeratosis and increased pigmentation.

Frequency: a course of 6-8 procedures with a frequency of 1 time in 7 days allows you to achieve a noticeable improvement in skin condition.

Effects & Benefits:

- provides a fresh, radiant complexion, improves microrelief of the skin;
- removes excess keratinized cells, improves microrelief of the skin;
- corrects the existing signs of aging and prevents the appearance of new ones..

STEP 1. REMOVAL OF MAKE-UP + CLEANSING

a) 1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with damp towels.

b) P00141/30g SKIN CLEANSING POWDER

Key active ingredients: Burdock Extract, Aloe Vera Extract, Niacinamide (Vitamin B3), Allantoin.

Description: A real innovation, when in contact with water, this powder turns into a creamy ultra-soft foam. Deeply cleanses the skin, removes keratinized cells, impurities and excess sebum from the surface of the epidermis, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, improves the skin complexion.

Application: Moisten your hands, lather a small amount of powder. Gently apply the foam to the skin with your hands or a brush and massage in a circular motion. Rinse off with warm water. Use 0,5 g of the powder.

STEP 2. TONING

1T74P/500ml TONING LOTION

Key active ingredients: OCALINE ® patented complex, Complex based on Extracts of Blue and White Lotus, Association of Gigartina Stellata Algae Extract & Spirulina Extract, Hydrolyzed Pearl, Lactic Acid, Vegetable Glycerin. pH≈6.5

Description: A lotion removes residues of water and cleaning products, normalizes the pH balance of the skin, soothes.

Application: Wipe the skin of the face and neck with a cotton pad moistened with lotion. Use 3 ml of the lotion.

STEP 3. MASSAGE

2C0058B/200ml MASSAGE CREAM-BALM

Key active ingredients: Mimosa Wax, Jojoba Wax, Bees Wax, Soybean Oil, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

Description: A balm provides a gentle and long-lasting massage, strengthens the hydrolipidic mantle.

Application: Perform a massage according to the chosen technique 30-40 min. Remove the residue of the massage product. Use 5 ml of the balm.

STEP 4. REMOVAL OF MASSAGE BALM

1L21P/500ml SILKY CLEANSING MILK

Key active ingredients: Cotton Extract, Laminaria Digitata Extract, Vegetable Glycerin.

pH≈6.7

Description: A milk thoroughly cleanses the skin, removing impurities and makeup, while maintaining its natural balance.

Application: Apply 3 ml of the milk evenly on the skin in a circular motion, massage gently, remove thoroughly with warm (60°C) damp towels. Then dry the skin thoroughly with paper towels.

STEP 5. ACID EXFOLIATION

AC4107 /3ml GLYCOLIC ACID CARE AMPOULES /SERUM/

Key active ingredients: Glycolic Acid 5,37%, Hyaluronic Acid, Glycerin

pH≈2,9

Description: This serum contains glycolic acid for effective and gentle exfoliation and hyaluronic acid for deep hydration of the skin. **Application:** Wrap a tissue around the neck of the ampoule, grasp it firmly, and with a sharp movement snap it open at the whitish ring. Apply 1/2 of the contents of the ampoule in an even layer (apply to perfectly dry skin and work on the zones). Exposure time is 5-10 minutes. Wash off with cool (30°C) water.

Observe the client's skin reaction, if necessary, wash off earlier.

STEP 6. ACTIVE CARE STAGE

1S63/23ml APPLE STEM CELLS SHEET MASK

Key active ingredients:

Swiss Apple Stem Cell Extract A Variety Of Uttwiler Spätlauber, Oat Extract, Hyaluronic Acid

pH≈6,5

Description: The mask, due to an innovative combination of highly effective ingredients, intensively moisturizes the skin, corrects existing signs of aging and prevents the appearance of new ones, provides a pronounced tightening and smoothing effect.

Application: Open the sachet and unfold the mask. Apply the mask on cleansed skin. Hang the mask on the ears with the upper ear loops and then place the lower loops on the ears. Leave for 15 minutes for exposure, then remove the mask and absorb the remaining serum with light massage movements.

STEP 7. TREARMENT COMPLETION

1C00142P /200ml AGE-DEFENCE CREAM

Key active ingredients: Association of Gigartina Stellata algae extract & Spirulina extract, Babassu Oil, Matrixyl® (Palmitoyl Pentapeptide-4), Fucogel® Patented Complex, Grape Seed OiL, Squalane, Nalidone Moisturizing Complex, Sea Water, Laminaria Digitata Extract.

pH≈6,3

Description: A velvety cream based on sea water visibly smoothes wrinkles, makes the skin soft and radiant, protects against the effects of aggressive external factors and preserves the radiance of youth.

METRODERMO S.L.

VIRGEN DE GUADALUPE, 3-A 06011 BADAJOZ SPAIN





+34 638 37 51 72

e-mail: info@marantabeauty.com www.marantabeauty.com